
 

 

Term 1 Issue 11 - 12th April 2018 

 

Term 1 was Absolutely Fantastic 
Congratulations to Glenholme School students, staff and whanau. 
Term 1 was spectacular.  The staff at Glenholme School provided a huge 
variety of learning experiences and opportunities to challenge our 
students.  Highlights of the term included ERO Report, 
Pukehangi/Pukeroa Athletics Day, Pukehangi christening the Fire Pit in 
the Natural Playground, Young Leaders Camp, Tihi-o-Tonga Aquatics 
Trip, Whakapoungakau Blue Lake Trip, Tihi-o-Tonga 
Team swimming sessions, Hockey sessions for 
Whakapoungakau Team, Young Leaders People 
Savers Course. 

To the very hard working, dedicated and committed 
Glenholme School staff, have a relaxing and 
rejuvenating holiday.  Thank you for making the term 
a memorable learning experience for all. 

Students, thank you for your commitment and 
dedication to learning. You make the staff extremely 
proud of your progress and achievements.  Please ensure you have a 
safe and enjoyable holiday. 

We look forward to seeing you back here on Monday the 30th April. 

 
Glenholme School provides our tamariki with the skill, 
will and thrill to become assessment capable learners 
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Academic Achievement Discussions  
The awesome turn out demonstrates the value parents and whanau place on the 
opportunity to discuss students progress and achievement.  Thank you very much! 
Teachers appreciate your continued commitment to your child/ren’s learning. 

 

 

Healthy Lunches 
● Having a healthy lunch is vital to a successful day of learning.  
● It provides growing children plenty of energy for the playground,                   

aids concentration and memory, and helps them reach their                 
potential in class. 

● Noodles, fizzy drinks, chocolate or lollies are not encouraged at                   
Glenholme School.  

● Please consider what you pop into lunchboxes. Teachers are                 
reporting a number of concerns regarding lunch box content.  

 
Free Health Care for Glenholme School Students 

● There is a free nurse available for Glenholme School children who 
have sore throats or skin infections like school sores, nits and 
scabies. 

● The nurse will be available from 10.30am - 12am on Wednesday at 
Glenholme School.  ​It is free to see the nurse and medicine will 
be provided. 

● This is a nurse service to prevent rheumatic fever in our school. 
Rheumatic Fever damages children’s hearts. 

● Children and young people aged between 4 and 19 with sore 
throats or skin infections can also use the free clinic - to see the 
nurse, please go to Western Heights Health Centre in the 
afternoon between 3pm and 6pm Monday to Thursday or 3pm 
and 5pm Friday, or call 3470565, txt 0224847628 (022 4throat). 

● It is free to see the nurse and medicine will be provided.  Children 
seen by the nurse stay registered with their usual GP. 

● Please get sore throats treated and protect children’s hearts. 
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Borrowed Uniform 
Can parents please return all borrowed uniform from the school to the 
office as soon as possible.  It is also helpful to the school if parents 
name all clothing so these are easily recognised by your children. 

 
School Donations 

● Glenholme School 2018 donation is $20.00 per term or $70 for the 
year if paid in full during Term One.  If you have 2 or more 
children and pay in the first term you will only need to pay $60 
per child for the year. 

● School donations are greatly appreciated.  Donations from 
parents and whanau are wisely allocated toward student special 
programmes.  Please consider supporting the school and making 
provisions for our students that they may miss out on if donations 
are not made.   

 
Collecting Students 

● Parents are asked to call in at the office if they are collecting 
children during the day.  This is for the safety of our students 
when they are in our care at school.   

● All children need to be collected at 3pm or be in GASP care. 
There is no supervision of the playgrounds after 3pm. 

 

 

Winter Sports 
● Sports notices for Miniball, Netball and Hockey 

have been given to students, please make sure 
these are returned as soon as possible to ensure 
sports teams can be organised.  

● Touch Rugby uniforms need to come back to the 
office ASAP. Thank you. 
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Board of Trustees 

 
● Casual Vacancy for an elected trustee. 
● A casual vacancy has occurred on the board of trustees for an 

elected parent representative. 
● The board has resolved under section 105 of the Education Act 

1989 to fill the vacancy by selection. 
● If ten percent or more of eligible voters on the school roll ask the 

board, within 28 days of this notice being published, to hold a 
by-election to fill the vacancy, then a by-election will be held. 

● Any eligible voter who wishes to ask the board to hold a 
by-election should write to: 

Mr Chris Allibone  
Chairperson Board of Trustees 
Glenholme School 
149 Ranolf Street, Glenholme Rotorua 
by: Thursday 3rd May 2018 
 

 

Rotorua Lakes Council CyWay - Bike Rotorua 

A link from one end of town to the other, along with the lakefront and 
several primary schools in the area.  Construction 
is expected to start in April with completion by the 
end of June 2018 (weather permitting). 

● The path on Sophia Street will continue 
through to Ranolf, through to Devon/Ranolf 
roundabout.   

● The footpath on the eastern side of Ranolf will 
be widened to create a path from Devon 
roundabout to Amohau Street traffic signals.   

● Safety improvements including crossing 
facilities and signage will be installed in the section 
from Amohau to Arawa street.   

● Some trees will need to be removed, however a tree 
reinstatement plan is being coordinated  to achieve a functional 
attractive streetscape. 
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School App / Facebook /School Website 
● Glenholme School has a FaceBook page for you to view any 

information and regular updates on any sporting and extra 
curricular events happening. 

● Our School App is live - search for ‘Glenholme’ in your App or Play 
store and download.  School Newsletter is via this App. 

● Glenholme School has a website: www.glenholme.school.nz. 

 

Out of Zone Enrolments 
The board invites applications from parents who wish to enrol their 
sons and daughters at Glenholme School for the next enrolment period. 

Enrolment at Glenholme School is governed by an enrolment scheme, 
details of which are available from the school office. 

The board has determined that some places are likely to be available for 
Year 1 - 6 out of zone students in the third enrolment period.  The exact 
number of places will depend on the number of applications received 
from students who live within the school’s home zone. 

Details relating to the third enrolment period is as follows: 

● Length of enrolment period: 23rd July to 28th September 
● Deadline for receipt of applications: 15th June 2018 
● Date of Ballot: 18th June 2018 



5 

 

New Enrolments 
Glenholme School welcomes new arrivals to the school.  We would like 
to encourage parents to contact Sarah Thompson (Deputy Principal) to 
confirm future student enrolments.  To help determine future staffing 
and classroom placements it is vital that the school has as much 
information as possible about future enrolments.  Enrolment forms are 
available at the school office or you can contact Sarah Thompson 
Deputy Principal 348-1489 ext 203 or email 
sthompson@glenholme.school.nz 

 

Parking 
Please be mindful of the safety of the students 
when you are driving to school. 

A reminder to parents and caregivers who are 
dropping off or picking up children you need to 
park on the road on either Miller Street or Ranolf 
Street. 

Please also use the pedestrian crossing when you are crossing the road, 
this is a good example to the children. 

The car park in the school grounds is for Staff parking. 

 

Change of Address or Contact Phone Numbers 
If you have any change of address or new phone numbers please let the 
office know as soon as possible.  These are required to be kept up to 
date to any urgent situation or sickness that may develop. 
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7 

 

Coming Glenholme School Events 
  
12th April Academic Achievement Discussions ​3.30pm—8pm 

13th April End of Term One 

----------------------------------------------------------------- 

30th April Term Two 

10th May BOT Meeting 6pm 

11th May Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom 

14th May Young Leaders National Day 

15th May Reading Together Workshops 

25th May  Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom 

29th May School Cross Country 

31st May Postponement date for School Cross Country 

1st June Teacher Only Day 

4th June Queens Birthday 

8th June Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom 

19th June Team Sports Photos 

21st June BOT Meeting 6pm 

22nd June Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom 

6th July Last Day of Term 2  

Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom 

23rd July Term Three Starts 

30th July Spelling Bee ​Words and Sponsor sheets go home 

2nd August BOT Meeting 6pm 

3rd August Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom 
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17th August Principal Awards  

31st August Principal Awards  

13th September Spelling Bee Test 

BOT Meeting 6pm 

14th September Principal Awards  

24th September School Production 

25th September School Production 

26th September School Production 

27th September School Production 

28th September Last Day of Term 3 

15th October First Day of Term Four 

22nd October Labour Day 

25th October BOT Meeting 6pm 

5th November School Pool Opens 

12th November Life Education Caravan 

15th November  BOT Meeting 6pm 

13th December Pukeroa and Pukehangi Team Awards Ceremony 

14th December  Achievement Card Reward Day 

17th December Year 6 Leavers Ceremony 

18th December Tihi-o-tonga and Whakapoungakau End of Year 

Awards Ceremony 

19th December Last Day of 2018 

School Closes at 12.30pm 

 
 
 

149 Ranolf Street Rotorua 
Ph: 07 3481489  Mobile:  021 2455 214 
Email:   office@glenholme.school.nz 

      Website: www.glenholme. School.nz 


